
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Andrew J. Sasso  
Director, Regulatory Affairs               Telephone: 416.542.7834 
Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited      Facsimile: 416.542.3024 
14 Carlton Street         regulatoryaffairs@torontohydro.com 
Toronto, ON  M5B 1K5        www.torontohydro.com    
  
 
June 14, 2016 
 
 
 
via RESS and electronic mail to BoardSec@ontarioenergyboard.ca  
 
Kristen Walli, Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
PO Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited (“Toronto Hydro”) 

Incremental Capital Module (“ICM”) True-up Application – Request for 
Settlement Conference 
OEB File No. EB-2015-0173 

 

 
As the next procedural step in this proceeding, Toronto Hydro believes there is merit in the 
Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) convening a settlement conference.  Toronto Hydro consulted 
with the intervenors of record and they are willing to participate, subject to it being without 
prejudice to their ability to request that the OEB provide for further procedural steps, including 
potentially the need for further discovery, if a full settlement is not reached.  Based on the 
consultations, Toronto Hydro respectfully requests that the OEB make provision for a 
settlement conference on June 28 and 29, 2016.  
 
Thank you for considering this request. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Andrew J. Sasso 
 
 
:AD/acc 
 
 
cc: Charles Keizer, Torys LLP 
 Anila Dumont, Regulatory Counsel, Toronto Hydro 
 Intervenors of Record 


